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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

     MONDAY 11th December 2006
 HEADED ITEM No.8 (d)









Development Department,

County Hall,

Town Centre,

Tallaght, Dublin 24.

1st December  2006
TO: EACH MEMBER OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

LD 1061










Re:  Proposed exchange of lands adjoining dwelling at ‘Willouise’,  Bohernabreena Road,     

       Tallaght, Dublin 24 - John  and Michelle Meade .

__________________________________________________________________
An application has been received from John and Michelle Meade, the owners of the dwelling at ‘Willouise’, Bohernabreena Road, Tallaght, Dublin 24 to regularise title to two plots of land adjoining their dwelling which were incorporated into the property several years ago. The plots were to be transferred to the owners of the dwelling arising from a number of agreements with the Council, but the disposal of the lands was not formalised at the time. Arising from the carrying out of road improvements along this stretch of road in the mid 1970’s to facilitate the opening of the Friarstown Landfill site, the Council acquired a portion of the front garden of the above property and in exchange agreed to provide a vehicular entrance and garage on adjoining land which the Council at the time was acquiring from a further landowner. These works were carried out but the title to the lands was not transferred to the owner of the house at the time. This area is shown marked Plot A on Indicative Drawing No LD1061 attached. Arising from issues related to the operation of the landfill site and the temporary re-opening of the site in the mid 1990’s,  a further agreement was made with the owners of ‘Willouise’ to extend the rear garden to incorporate a portion of Council owned land, including a boundary ditch, which it was claimed had become rat infested. This area is shown marked Plot B on Indicative Drawing No LD1061 attached.  The owners are anxious to regularise the title and are agreeable to transfer the lands shown marked Plot C on Indicative Drawing No LD1061 to the Council.

Accordingly, I recommend that the Council dispose of two plots of land comprising  444 square metres or thereabouts adjoining a dwelling at “Willouise”, Bohernabreena Road,  Tallaght, Dublin 24 as shown marked Plot A and B on Indicative Drawing No. LD 1061 to the respective householders, John and Michelle Meade in accordance with Section 211 of the Planning and Development Act, 2000 and subject to the provisions of Section 183 of the Local Government Act, 2001 subject to the following terms and conditions:-

1. That the plots to be disposed of are as shown as shown marked Plot A and B on Indicative Drawing No. LD 1061.


2. That the plots are to be disposed of with full freehold title .

3. That the Purchaser  shall, in exchange, transfer  to the Council title to the strip of land shown marked Plot C on Indicative  Drawing No. LD 1061.


4. That each party shall be responsible for their own legal costs in this matter.

5. That the above proposal is subject to any further terms deemed appropriate by the Council’s Law Agent in Deeds of this nature.

6.  No agreement enforceable at law is created or intended to be created until 

exchange of contracts has taken place. 





The lands to be disposed of form part of lands acquired from Ms M. T. Murphy in 1974 for Roads purposes and from Mr. John Murphy in 1987 for environmental purposes.
J. Horan 

County Manager
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